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In this edition you will find:



Office support

New staff member

Since the start of the pandemic we have been

hugely grateful for the support of our volunteers and

partners during these difficult times. Denise

Jackson, a long-standing volunteer in local health

and social care has joined our office staff on a

part-time basis to support our administrative work .

We welcome Sebastian as a valued member of

our dedicated staff team. Sebastian has

previously worked in engagement and

communications and is helping us to reach out to

groups across Telford & Wrekin.
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New Board member

Why not join our team?

We are happy to announce that Jan Suckling, a

long-time volunteer with us has recently joined

our Board of Directors. Jan has decades of

experience working in Care Homes and has

volunteered with Healthwatch Telford & Wrekin

over the last four years.

If you would like to get involved in helping our

committed team to improve the lives of people

across Telford and Wrekin, why not get in

touch? We have a range of volunteering roles

and training to support your skills and interests.
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We work with a dedicated team of volunteers who give their time to
ensure local voices are heard. We are always looking for new

volunteers to help us in our activities.

If you are interested in getting involved or 
would like to know more, please get in touch today.

Healthwatch Telford & Wrekin are the Champions of Health & Social Care
services in your local community. We work with Service Providers and the

local community to ensure the best possible care is provided for you.



GET INVOLVED IN YOUR

LOCAL HEALTHWATCH

Phone: 01952 739 540 Email:
info@healthwatchtelfordandwrekin.co.uk

Website: www.healthwatchtelfordandwrekin.co.uk
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HEALTHWATCH 

DROP-IN EVENT 

Have you had an experience in the health and social care services which
you would like to share? Would you like to speak to someone about a
concern which you have or ask for advice?

We have partnered with Great Dawley Town Council to offer a confidential
drop-in session twice a month to all residents in Telford and Wrekin in the
Town Council's newly built Annex which links to Dawley Town Hall.

Whether you have a specific concern about health and social care, would
like advice or you're just interested in learning more about us,Why not stop
by and speak to a member of our team?

Details:
Who? Anyone can drop by, no need to
book. A member of our professional team
will be there to speak with you.

What? A confidential drop-in session to
discuss anything health and social care
related

Where? Dawley Town Hall Annex,  6 New
Street, Dawley TF4 3JR

When? Starting Tuesday 12 October and
every other week between 10am-12pm



NHS 111
Project

Details of project
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We want your feedback on NHS 111 and
how you access urgent care services in

Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin.



We are working with the NHS in
Shropshire and Telford and Wrekin
and Healthwatch Shropshire to
understand residents' views on
NHS 111 and how you access
urgent care services.

You can complete our survey
which asks what you think about
the service, whether you have
used it or not, and asks those who
have used it to share more about
their experiences. The findings will
be used to ensure urgent care
services works for local residents.

See the poster below for more information, or go to
www.healthwatchtelfordandwrekin.co.uk/urgent-medical-care-survey to

complete the online survey.
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Young Persons' Mental
Health Services

We're partnering with Healthwatch
Shropshire and Shrewsbury and Telford NHS
Trust for our latest project on young peoples'
experiences of mental health crisis services.

See the poster below for more information, or go to
www.healthwatchtelfordandwrekin.co.uk/mental-health-crisis-services-

children-and-young-people to complete the online survey.

We want you to share your views

Whether you are a young
person, a friend, relative or
professional who has cared for
a young person we would like
to hear your views. 

The young person may have
used A&E, their local hospital,
the Redwood Centre or any
other outlet for caring and
treating mental health.

You can help improve services

By gathering your
experiences, we will be able
to present these back to the
service providers to ensure
standards are maintained
and change can happen
where necessary.
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Click here to complete
our surveys

We have launched our latest hot
topic 'Share Your Views'
questionnaires covering Hospital
Waiting Times and Mental Wellbeing.
It will be available for everyone to
complete until the end of October.

Throughout the series of lockdowns since 2020,
we have seen a significant rise in people
struggling with mental wellbeing due to isolation,
being out of work and other factors. We want to
hear about your experiences from during this
time.

We have chosen these topics following a rise in the number of
enquiries we received from the local community as well as national
reports which show these to be some of the most important issues on
people’s minds. 

To find out more about each of our topics, please read below.

The number of people waiting more than 18 weeks
has doubled since the start of the pandemic and

current estimates suggest the number of people on
the waiting list in England may exceed 14 million. As
such, we want to hear whether you are waiting for

hospital treatment and how it has affected you.

Mental Wellness

Hospital Waiting Times
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https://www.healthwatchtelfordandwrekin.co.uk/our-current-projects


Remember, we care about your views, they help us
feedback to service providers and improve standards
in your area.
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Changes to Lateral Flow Test Collections

From 4 October, the way you pick up Lateral Flow Tests
from Pharmacies has changed. Find out what you need to

do differently.



You just need to visit the government's dedicated website or call 119
(free from landlines and mobiles) and complete a short form. Lines are
open to 119 from 7am to 11pm.

The code will then be sent to you via text or email. You can choose to
print this off or show it to your pharmacy on your mobile or tablet. 

Remember, you will need a new Collection Code for each collection.

For more information, go to: 
www.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/collect-lateral-flow-kits
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